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All New Haven children, birth through 8 are healthy, safe, thriving in 
nurturing families and prepared to be successful lifelong learners.
Operations Committee Notes

Date: January 15,2014

Attending: Jennifer (via Facetime), Denise, Galit, Evelyn, Stanley, Tina, Sandy, Sarah (via phone for the Grants report) and Gail

· Committee Reports

· Grants & Development – Denise provided a School Readiness report– we have 7 unfilled slots. The state is saying that we will the same funding in 2015 that we received this year.  If there are unspent funds due to vacancies we do return that on a monthly basis.  This is a change from the past when the funding level in March dictated the allocation for the coming year.  There was consensus that we want to fill these open slots. (Note –Tina and Sandy left the room for the discussion on the process of filling slots.)

Sarah outlined the process that the Grants Committee discussed and recommends we bring to the Council for vote in February. Once we have an approved process for transferring slots, we can reach out to existing programs with the criteria.  The four basic criteria are: a) Full day/full year slot; b) accreditation or in process; c) low income families; d) 2015 education requirement.  Sarah noted that we might need a fall back plan if no one responds to our ask.  Grants committee meets again on January 30 and will work on a timeline for the process.
· QE – Sandy reported on the Storytelling subcommittee’s 3 part workshop series and that it will extend into the WOYC with six storytelling events in city (5 libraries and city hall).  Sandy reviewed a budget worksheet and there was discussion and clarification about the framework that the Council voted on last week.  The planning details will take place on January 23 at the QE meeting and be shared at the February 5 Council meeting.
· PAFE – Galit reported that the committee is working on packets of information for parents and what specific information should go in them. The committee will address packets for WOYC first.
· Pre K-3 – Gail reported that the 2nd professional development is taking place on January 27. Also, there is a full committee meeting on January 28 to review the plan for the year.  Tina noted that the NHPS has made changes in the data collection for transition to Kindergarten that includes where the child went to PreK (including if it was two different programs for the two years.)
· Financial - no changes since the January 8 Council meeting

· February Council meeting Agenda
· Committee reports including QE proposal for WOYC activities and Grants Committee report on School Readiness 

· Dual Language Pilot Project – Sandy

· Discussion on other Advocacy strategies  (Gail has reached out to Ron Manning to talk about budget process and how we can have input and Denise has n upcoming telephone call to talk with Rep. Roland Lemar about the administrative fee and quality in the School Readiness grant.  An email was sent to Roland about this and he responded wanting more information.)

· Future meeting – a presentation on Health Access – for March
· Results Scorecard Update – Gail, Denise and Cyd participated on the first call with Zachary from Results Scorecard.  It should be a useful tool and require a significant amount of work to get started.  Gail and Cyd are meeting to identify data to collect and put up on the Scorecard.
Next meeting - February 19, 2014
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